
55996 Pavement Buildout on Portobello High Street 

Please provide information regarding the cost of the temporary pavement buildout on 

Portobello High Street between Fishwives’ Causeway and Bridge Street becoming 

permanent and details of the consultation and approvals to make this permanent. 

The construction cost for the pavement widening of the footway on the northeast side of 

Portobello High Street, between Fishwives' Causeway and Bridge Street, was £25,347.31 

(excluding VAT). 

The footway widening at this location was originally introduced on a temporary basis, as part 

of the Council’s Spaces for People programme of measures, to assist people to walk safely 

during the pandemic. 

On 1 September 2022, the Council’s Transport and Environment Committee considered a 

report on the potential to retain Spaces for People measures permanently, due to their 

potential to contribute to the delivery of the Council’s aims and objectives to improve 

infrastructure for people walking, wheeling and cycling. 

This report is published on our website at: 

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=136&MId=6159&Ver=4 

Please refer to ‘Item 7.7 – Active Travel Measures – Travelling Safely Update’. 

Amongst the recommendations, which are included in Appendix 2 of the above report, was 

that consideration be given to making this, and three other similar temporary footway 

widenings, at Dalry Road, Morningside Road and St John’s Road, permanent (see extract 

below). 

 

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=136&MId=6159&Ver=4


Section 39A of the Roads Scotland Act 1984 gives Councils the power to construct traffic 

calming works, as prescribed by the Roads (Traffic Calming) (Scotland) Regulations 1994. 

On 12 December 2024, the Transport and Environment Committee approved a report on an 

improved process for the implementation of traffic calming measures.  

This is published on our website at: 

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=136&MId=7243 

Please refer to ‘Item 7.9 – Improved Process for Implementation of Traffic Calming 

Measures’. 

The Portobello High Street footway widening was made permanent in accordance with this 

process. The process includes a requirement to consult with the emergency services and 

other key stakeholders. There is no requirement to undertake a public consultation for 

relatively minor works of this nature. 

 

 

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=136&MId=7243

